Parker, Paul

From: Parker, Paul

Sent: Wednesday, January 19, 2022 1:00 PM

Cc: ‘Lenore Aldridge'; 'Ellen Bohan'; 'Chiesa, Briana (Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov)’;
Husband, Tamicha; ‘Lynn Setzler (Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov)’; Wigfall, Claudia;
Hugee, Eliza; Graham Jr, William

Subject: Media Articles #22-01

CLERB Members—

In an attempt to keep you updated about media stories in which CLERB is mentioned or that somehow touch upon our

mission

in San Diego County or local, state, or national law enforcement practices in general, | will send you links to

those media stories. If you would like to opt out of these emails, just let me know.

Here are seven articles:

Paul R.

Column: 2022 will be a lively year for the sheriff's department, maybe not for COVID - The San Diego Union-
Tribune (sandiegouniontribune.com)

San Diego County Sheriff's Department encrypts radio communications - Los Angeles Times (latimes.com)
San Diego County sheriff's radio goes silent | San Diego Reader

'"The guilt | live with every day weighs heavy on my heart,' widow says on first anniversary of inmate's death -
The San Diego Union-Tribune (sandiegouniontribune.com) — CLERB Case #21-004 - Tentatively scheduled for
March’s meeting

Stopped by police in San Diego? A lot depends on where you live, drive - The San Diego Union-Tribune
{sandiegouniontribune.com)

San Diego's New Police Oversight Panel Faces Delay Despite 2020 Voter Approval - Times of San Diego
Leaders of San Diego's most diverse areas say lingering police choppers create war zone atmosphere - The San
Diego Union-Tribune (sandiegouniontribune.com)

Parker III| Executive Officer

San Diego County Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB)
555 W. Beech Street, Suite 220, San Diego, CA 92101
C: 619-301-9212



Parker, Paul

From: Parker, Paul
Sent: Wednesday, January 19, 2022 1:50 PM
Cc: Lenore Aldridge; Ellen Bohan; Chiesa, Briana (Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov); Graham

Jr, William; Husband, Tamicha; Hugee, Eliza; Lynn Setzler
(Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov); Wigfall, Claudia
Subject: CLERB Special Meeting: Tuesday, January 25, 2022 at 5:30pm

Importance: High

Good afternoon, everyone,

At the request of the CLERB Racial Disparity and Racial Profiling Ad Hoc Committee, CLERB Chair Susan Youngflesh has
called for a Special Meeting of the CLERB on Tuesday, January 25, 2022, at 5:30pm. The sole agenda item will be
“Schedule a Date and Time for CLERB Town Hall Pertaining to Center for Policing Equity Report Commissioned by
the San Diego Sheriff's Department.” The meeting will be virtual only and convened on Zoom. The agenda and
Zoom link will be provided within the next day or so. Please mark your calendars accordingly.

Paul

Paul R. Parker III| Executive Officer (he/him/his)

San Diego County Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB)
555 W. Beech Street, Suite 220, San Diego, CA 92101

C: (619) 301-9212



Parker, Paul
“

From: Parker, Paul
Sent: Thursday, January 20, 2022 9:42 AM
Cc: Lenore Aldridge; Ellen Bohan; Chiesa, Briana (Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov); Graham

Jr, William; Hugee, Eliza; Husband, Tamicha; Lynn Setzler
(Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov); Wigfall, Claudia
Subject: Media Articles Pertaining to Sheriff Gore's Decision to Retire

Good morning, CLERB members,
I am sure you have heard about Sheriff Gore’s decision to retire. Below are related media articles at this early stage:

1. Sheriff Bill Gore announces early retirement, starting next month - The San Diego Union-Tribune
(sandiegouniontribune.com)

2. Two reasons to welcome Bill Gore's decision to retire early - The San Diego Union-Tribune

(sandiegouniontribune.com)

Sheriff Bill Gore Retiring in February, Leaving a Year Before 4th Term Ends - Times of San Diego

SHERIFF GORE TO STEP DOWN FEBRUARY 3 | East County Magazine

Sheriff Gore To Retire Early — Voice of San Diego

Bill Gore to step down as San Diego Sheriff | KPBS Public Media

San Diego County Sheriff Bill Gore Announces Retirement — NBC 7 San Diego (nbcsandiego.com)

Nouvsw

Paul R. Parker III| Executive Officer (he/him/his)

San Diego County Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB)
555 W. Beech Street, Suite 220, San Diego, CA 92101

C: (619) 301-9212



_I:_arker, Paul

S
From: Parker, Paul

Sent: Saturday, January 22, 2022 9:.09 AM

Cc: ‘Lenore Aldridge’; 'Ellen Bohan'; 'Chiesa, Briana (Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov)’;

Graham Jr, William; Hugee, Eliza; Husband, Tamicha; 'Lynn Setzler
(Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov)'; Wigfall, Claudia
Subject: UPDATE: Media Articles Pertaining to Sheriff Gore's Decision to Retire

Good morning, everyone,

The below link will take you to a fairly comprehensive interview with Sheriff Gore, in which he touches on deaths in
custody and racial disparity.

1. Sheriff Bill Gore retiring early, candidates line up for election | cbs8.com

Have a great weekend,
Paul

From: Parker, Paul

Sent: Thursday, January 20, 2022 9:42 AM

Cc: Lenore Aldridge <Lenore.Aldridge @sdcounty.ca.gov>; Ellen Bohan <Ellen.Bohan@sdcounty.ca.gov>; Chiesa, Briana
(Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov) <Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov>; Graham Jr, William
<William.GrahamJr@sdcounty.ca.gov>; Hugee, Eliza <Eliza.Hugee @sdcounty.ca.gov>; Husband, Tamicha
<Tamicha.Husband@sdcounty.ca.gov>; Lynn Setzler (Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov) <Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov>;
Wigfall, Claudia <Claudia.Wigfall@sdcounty.ca.gov>

Subject: Media Articles Pertaining to Sheriff Gore's Decision to Retire

Good morning, CLERB members,
| am sure you have heard about Sheriff Gore’s decision to retire. Below are related media articles at this early stage:

1. Sheriff Bill Gore announces early retirement, starting next month - The San Diego Union-Tribune
(sandiegouniontribune.com)

2. Two reasons to welcome Bill Gore's decision to retire early - The San Diego Union-Tribune

{sandiegouniontribune.com)

Sheriff Bill Gore Retiring in February, Leaving a Year Before 4th Term Ends - Times of San Diego

SHERIFF GORE TO STEP DOWN FEBRUARY 3 | East County Magazine

Sheriff Gore To Retire Early — Voice of San Diego

Bill Gore to step down as San Diego Sheriff | KPBS Public Media

San Diego County Sheriff Bill Gore Announces Retirement - NBC 7 San Diego (nbcsandiego.com)

N o wnaw

Paul R. Parker III| Executive Officer {(he/him/his)

San Diego County Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB)
555 W. Beech Street, Suite 220, San Diego, CA 92101

C: (619) 301-9212



Parker, Paul
h

From: Parker, Paul

Sent: Sunday, January 23, 2022 8:38 AM

Cc: 'Lenore Aldridge'; ‘Ellen Bohan'; ‘Chiesa, Briana (Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov)";
Husband, Tamicha; ‘Lynn Setzler (Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov)’; Wigfall, Claudia;
Hugee, Eliza; Graham Jr, William

Subject: Media Articles #22-02

CLERB Members—

In an attempt to keep you updated about media stories in which CLERB is mentioned or that somehow touch upon our
mission in San Diego County or local, state, or national law enforcement practices in general, | will send you links to
those media stories. If you would like to opt out of these emails, just let me know.

Here are nine articles:

L oONOU A

UPDATE: COVID-19 County Jails | News List | San Diego County Sheriff (sdsheriff.gov)

From the Inside: San Diego County jail inmates describe filthy conditions, few COVID-19 protections - The San
Diego Union-Tribune (sandiegouniontribune.com) — Subscribers only

Voices from inside San Diego County jails - The San Diego Union-Tribune (sandiegouniontribune.com) —
Subscribers only

Opinion: Pay attention to San Francisco debate over crime. Is 'defund the police’ what public wants? (msn.com)
Opinion | Why Are So Many Americans Killing One Another? - The New York Times (nytimes.com)

Editorial: The time for coddling California's police is over (mercurynews.com)

Fatal police shootings appear to dip in 2021 (msn.com)

Police in San Diego Respond to Calls for Change - UCSD Guardian

San Diego too slow in setting up police oversight commission - The San Diego Union-Tribune
(sandiegouniontribune.com)

Paul R. Parker III| Executive Officer

San Diego County Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB)
555 W. Beech Street, Suite 220, San Diego, CA 92101

C: 619-301-9212



Parker, Paul

§

From: Parker, Paul
Sent: Monday, January 31, 2022 7:.08 AM
Cc: ‘Lenore Aldridge'; 'Ellen Bohan'; 'Chiesa, Briana (Briana.Chiesa@sdcounty.ca.gov)’;

Husband, Tamicha; 'Lynn Setzler (Lynn.Setzler@sdcounty.ca.gov)’; Wigfall, Claudia;
Hugee, Eliza; Graham Jr, William
Subject: Media Articles #22-03

CLERB Members—

In an attempt to keep you updated about media stories in which CLERB is mentioned or that somehow touch upon our
mission in San Diego County or local, state, or national law enforcement practices in general, | will send you links to
those media stories. If you would like to opt out of these emails, just let me know.

Here are five articles:

1. For the first time, a woman will lead San Diego County Probation Department - The San Diego Union-Tribune
(sandiegouniontribune.com)

2. Column: Speculation about Gore's retirement announcement highlights mistrust of Sheriff's Dept. - The San
Diego Union-Tribune (sandiegouniontribune.com)

3. County wants Sheriff staffing solutions | The Star News — NOTE: This article states CLERB is part of the County’s
Public Safety Group (PSG). That’s not true; CLERB was moved from PSG to the Finance and General Government
Group in 2020 to increase CLERB’s independence.

4. Phenomenal San Diego women in law and public safety - The San Diego Union-Tribune
{sandiegouniontribune.com)

5. Demand for Citizen Police Review Boards Spreads Across US | Courthouse News Service

Paul R. Parker III| Executive Officer

San Diego County Citizens’ Law Enforcement Review Board (CLERB)
555 W. Beech Street, Suite 220, San Diego, CA 92101

C: 619-301-9212



